
Tuesday, April 28
*6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting
Meeting Agenda

Tuesday, April 28
*7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force

Tuesday, May 5 
*6 p.m.
MA/MD Joint Study Session

Tuesday, May 12
7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force
Dakota Lodge

Wednesday, May 13
1 p.m.
Historical Society Meeting
Ranch House

Thursday, May 14
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee
Ranch House

Tuesday, May 19
6 p.m. 
MA Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, May 20
4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee
Ranch House

Monday, May 25 
10 a.m.
Memorial Day Celebration
Community Park
EVENT CANCELLED - To be
celebrated on social media.
Please stay tuned to our
Facebook page for details.

Tuesday, May 26
6 p.m.
Metro District Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, May 27
7 p.m.
Open Space Committee
Dakota Lodge

Thursday, May 28
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee 
Ranch House

Dates and times are subject
to change, especially in
regard to COVID-19
updates. 

* Information regarding
virtual meetings will be
communicated as
information becomes
available. Please see the
Online Calendar for the most
current information.

Helpful Links
Master Association
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Master Association
Board Contact Info

Metropolitan District
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Metropolitan District
Board Contact Info

Committee & Task
Force Agendas &
Minutes

Register for Classes

Home Improvements

KC Fitness Center
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The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is emailed to subscribers every Monday
(Tuesday if Monday is a holiday). To submit an item for the e-News, contact

Allison Hefner at allisonh@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Winner of Ken-Caryl's Earth Day's 50th
Anniversary Photo Contest

Announced!
Congrats to resident Fred Tafoya for being selected as the

winner of our photo contest in celebration of Earth Day's 50th
Anniversary!

As our winner, Fred's photo will be featured as our Facebook
page profile photo through May and as the cover photo for the

May 13 issue of Life at Ken-Caryl.

Many thanks to all of our residents who submitted their
wonderful photos and for their participation in this contest!

Ken-Caryl Ranch Facebook Page

COVID-19 Community Update
Jefferson County has extended its current Stay-At-Home
Order through May 8. For Metro District and Master
Association purposes, this includes the recommendation for
the general population to stay at home except when
absolutely necessary. To date, there has been no official
comment regarding summer camps, parks, and recreation
facilities; therefore, there is still a great deal of confusion and
uncertainty around the community’s programs and facilities.

We will be spending the next several weeks gathering
information from the CDC, Colorado Department of Public
Health and Environment, and neighboring agencies to ensure
consistency in practice and policy so as to not create
unnecessary burden or an unintended attractive nuisance.
We plan to provide an update the week of May 4. Thank you
in advance for your understanding and patience.

For more information, please visit Jeffco's website for the
latest information on the county's current Stay-At-Home Order,
accessible by clicking on the button below.  

Jeffco Stay-At-Home Order Update

MD Board Meeting to
be Held Via
Teleconference

The MD will hold its monthly meeting tomorrow, Tuesday,
April 28 at 6 p.m. via teleconference. Residents may access
the teleconference by clicking on the button below.

Residents may also access the teleconference by phone
using the following number: 

Dial by your location +1-253-215-8782 

Meeting ID: 961 6297 4262

Password: 005139

Any members of the public desiring to provide comment
should email their statement to Metro District Manager Traci
Wieland at traciw@kcranch.org by noon on April 28. Please
note that statements are limited to 350 words or less. 

Metro District Board Meeting Zoom Link

Ken-Caryl Ranch
Plains Land
Development Update
North American Development Group was set to close on land
to be developed in the Ken-Caryl Ranch Plains in early May,
however, they have pushed the purchase to September due
to the current economic and health crisis. They are planning
to file the pre-application consultation request with Jefferson
County in the next few weeks.

More information will be communicated regarding the
purchase of this land as it becomes available. If you have any
questions or comments, please contact MA Executive Director
Victoria DeSair at victoriad@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876,
ext. 122.

Three Seats Open for
the 2020 MD Board
Election

Residents should have received their mail-in ballots for the
MD Election in the mail. Please note that there are three open
seats on the MD Board. When submitting your ballot, please
be sure to vote for three of the four candidates running in this
year's election.

Residents may now drop off ballots safely using the mail slot
located by the Ranch House main entrance doors or mail to
the Designated Election Official's office at:

Community Resource Services of Colorado, LLC  
Attn: Sue Blair, CEO
7995 East Prentice Avenue, Suite 103E
Greenwood Village, CO  80111

For questions regarding the upcoming election, if you haven't
received your ballot, or need a replacement ballot, please
contact Designated Election Official Sue Blair at
sblair@crsofcolorado.com. 

Ballots must be received by 7 p.m. on Election Day, May 5, in
order for your vote(s) to be counted.

Candidate profiles are available on our website by clicking on
the button below.

Meet the 2020 MD Board Candidates

Trail Etiquette
Reminder
With current social distancing
practices in place, it is now more
important than ever to exercise
courtesy and respect for others
when exercising on KCR's many trails, greenbelts and open
space. 

For the safety of others, masks are recommended outside.

For more information regarding proper trail etiquette, please
visit our website by clicking on the button below.

Ken-Caryl Ranch Trail Etiquette

Trash Safety and
Storage Reminder
Residents are reminded that all
trash should be properly bagged
and stowed in bins or cans for

pick-up. This ensures the safety of drivers, prevents trash from
flying or spilling out, and may deter wildlife, such as bears,
from seeking food sources. 

Following pick-up, please be sure to store your trash cans out
of sight, behind fences, or in your garage until your next
scheduled trash pick-up.

Thank you!

Jeffco Public Library
Offers Online Story
Time
For the safety of residents and
staff, the Jefferson County Public Library has decided to
cancel Story Time at the Ranch House through May.

As an alternative, the library is offering Story Time online,
which may be accessed by clicking on the button below. 

Jeffco Public Library Online Story Time

Winners of the
"Chalk" It Up to
Community Spirit
Contest Selected

We are pleased to announce the winners of our "Chalk" It Up
to Community Spirit spring-themed, chalk drawing contest,
selected at random by contest sponsor Colorado Credit
Union!

1st Place - Wyatt Webster 

2nd Place - Jessica Johansen

3rd Place - Alexis McDowell

A big thanks to everyone for their contributions and to our
friends at the Colorado Credit Union for sponsoring this
contest! 

Be sure to connect with us on Facebook and Instagram to
view photo submissions from our winners and for more
information about upcoming community activities and
promotions. Connect with us using the links below.

Ken-Caryl Ranch Facebook Page

Ken-Caryl Ranch Instagram Page

Show us your
#KCRSpirit! 
Hey Ken-Caryl! Show us your
#KCRSpirit! Each week, we are
offering a fun way to engage with
residents and support a strong
sense of community with Ken-
Caryl Ranch Spirit Days! Snap
and share a photo on Facebook
with the hashtag #KCRSpirit for each 'day' and let's stay
connected! Next up - "Decades" on April 30! 

For more information, visit us on Facebook by clicking the
button below.

Ken-Caryl Ranch Spirit Days

Ranch House, 7676 S. Continental Divide Rd. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Community Center, 1 Club Dr. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-2233

Dakota Lodge, 14422 W. Ken-Caryl Ave. Littleton CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Equestrian Center, 303-979-4500

Park Rangers, 303-979-1876, ext. 170
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